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From the 

Pastor… 

John C. Lentz, Pastor Clover Reuter Beal, Associate Pastor 
Discovering God’s call, celebrating the Spirit’s presence 

Witnessing to Christ’s transformative power! 

 
 

Forest Hill Church 
 The Tower June  2013 
 

 
Well, we did it!  We all “survived” another program year, 
another Presidential election, another Christmas, another 
Easter, another winter, another Stewardship season, another annual 
meeting, another controversial issue, another Abundance Acre harvest.   
But, really, THRIVE is the word that describes Forest Hill and it is because 
of you.    
 
Truly, you, the members and friends of Forest Hill Church, continue to 
inspire, challenge, and amaze. New ministry and mission is emerging: 
Green Team, Race Core Team, Pantry Breakfast, Labre Mission, Black 
History Month.  Folks have been to Haiti and are about to go again.  
Following the lead of the young people, a small group now hosts a monthly 
Monday morning breakfast for 25 people. Family Promise continues to 
serve homeless families by hosting them at the church for a week at a time.  
 
You all came through again during Stewardship season.  We made our 
goal, passed a budget and at the present time we are keeping up with 
expenses.  
 
Clover, Anne, Liz, Kristen all did what they always do: live into their gifts to 
bring forth the best of programming. Don’t ever take these folks for granted.  
There is no church in America with this kind of spiritual talent all on the 
same staff!   Faith Leader again called people to go deep into faith and 
discernment. Many of you now claim the mantle of “Bible Nerd!”  30 went to 
Rome!  The choir, always magnificent, was perhaps at its best just last 
Sunday when they sang to God’s glory Ola Gjeilo’s “Spheres.”  We are 
always being stretched, agitated, comforted, and served.  We celebrate the 
confirmation of 12 young people.  The youth are going to Nicaragua. 
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Thank you to each Elder, Trustee, Deacon, elected leader and volunteer.  
Graham Peters, our Treasurer
giving us so much time and wisdom!  While each of you gives so much of 
your time, talent and treasure, I want to celebrate three people’s special 
contribution to Forest Hill Church.  Thank you Dave Hunter for the hours you 
give to overseeing the building and grounds, helping supervise the custodial 
staff, making sure our relationship with our preschool renter, Excell, is 
cordial and cooperative.  Thank you Morag Keefe (and Tom, Brynn and 
Megan) for your gift of food preparation and service.   Th
Weissbrod.  Yes, you are kind of on staff (at very modest pay) but the time 
you give to the website, to 
and spiritual gift assessments, 
vacation is appreciated.   
 
And of course thanks to Lynda who stayed until 9:00 pm last Wednesday, to 
make sure Sunday’s bulletin was done (with an electricity
and a Tower deadline on Friday).  Thank you, Becky for always being civil 
and patient.  
 
Make sure to thank our custodial staff of Stavros, Anthony, Michael, LeRoy 
and Nate.  They all tell me they love to work at Forest Hill because “the 
people are so nice!” 
 
Thanks be to God for Forest Hill Church.  I just wanted you to know.  
 
Faithfully yours,        

 

 
 
 
John C. Lentz, Jr
Sr. Pastor
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Thank you to each Elder, Trustee, Deacon, elected leader and volunteer.  
our Treasurer, and Tom Zych, our attorney 

giving us so much time and wisdom!  While each of you gives so much of 
your time, talent and treasure, I want to celebrate three people’s special 
contribution to Forest Hill Church.  Thank you Dave Hunter for the hours you 

e building and grounds, helping supervise the custodial 
staff, making sure our relationship with our preschool renter, Excell, is 
cordial and cooperative.  Thank you Morag Keefe (and Tom, Brynn and 
Megan) for your gift of food preparation and service.   Th
Weissbrod.  Yes, you are kind of on staff (at very modest pay) but the time 

to researching data bases, to church growth issues
and spiritual gift assessments, to publicity and to filling in when Lynda is on 

And of course thanks to Lynda who stayed until 9:00 pm last Wednesday, to 
make sure Sunday’s bulletin was done (with an electricity-
and a Tower deadline on Friday).  Thank you, Becky for always being civil 

ake sure to thank our custodial staff of Stavros, Anthony, Michael, LeRoy 
and Nate.  They all tell me they love to work at Forest Hill because “the 

Thanks be to God for Forest Hill Church.  I just wanted you to know.  

C. Lentz, Jr 
Sr. Pastor 

Come and see! 

Thank you to each Elder, Trustee, Deacon, elected leader and volunteer.  
our attorney – Thank you for 

giving us so much time and wisdom!  While each of you gives so much of 
your time, talent and treasure, I want to celebrate three people’s special 
contribution to Forest Hill Church.  Thank you Dave Hunter for the hours you 

e building and grounds, helping supervise the custodial 
staff, making sure our relationship with our preschool renter, Excell, is 
cordial and cooperative.  Thank you Morag Keefe (and Tom, Brynn and 
Megan) for your gift of food preparation and service.   Thank you, Peg 
Weissbrod.  Yes, you are kind of on staff (at very modest pay) but the time 

to church growth issues 
filling in when Lynda is on 

And of course thanks to Lynda who stayed until 9:00 pm last Wednesday, to 
-shut-off looming 

and a Tower deadline on Friday).  Thank you, Becky for always being civil 

ake sure to thank our custodial staff of Stavros, Anthony, Michael, LeRoy 
and Nate.  They all tell me they love to work at Forest Hill because “the 

Thanks be to God for Forest Hill Church.  I just wanted you to know.   
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The The The The 

Clover Clover Clover Clover 

PatchPatchPatchPatch    

 
John 5:1-9 

5After this there was a festival of the Jews, and Jesus went up to 
Jerusalem. 2Now in Jerusalem by the Sheep Gate there is a pool, called 
in Hebrew Beth-zatha, which has five porticoes. 3In these lay many 
invalids—blind, lame, and paralyzed. 5One man was there who had 
been ill for thirty-eight years. 6When Jesus saw him lying there and 
knew that he had been there a long time, he said to him, “Do you want 
to be made well?” 7The sick man answered him, “Sir, I have no one to 
put me into the pool when the water is stirred up; and while I am making 
my way, someone else steps down ahead of me.” 8Jesus said to him, 
“Stand up, take your mat and walk.” 9At once the man was made well, 
and he took up his mat and began to walk. Now that day 
was a Sabbath. 

 
Dear friends, 
 
This story has always been one of my favorites because of the 
honesty of the sick man. So human. So vulnerable. He had been ill for 38 
years waiting beside the beautiful pools of Bethsaida. Jesus saw him, 
walked to him, and asked him the strangest question. Or, so it seemed. “Do 
you want to be made well?” He had been lying there near the healing pools 
for 38 years! He had been waiting for someone to carry him into the waters 
to receive his healing, he said. Clearly, he had wanted to be healed. And, 
yet, he promptly responded with an excuse as to why he couldn’t be healed. 
I have no one to carry me in. I am here just waiting for someone to help me. 
I am not able to bring about my own healing. This is a silent man waiting for 
someone to carry him to his healing pool? 
  
Remember, in stark comparison, other examples of healing in the gospels: 
the woman who bled for 12 years who followed Jesus and risked grasping 
the hem of his garment and was instantly healed. Remember Jairus who 
sought healing for his 12 year old dying daughter? Remember the beggar 
by the side of the road crying so loudly that the disciples tried to shut him 
up? Yet, he cried even louder to get Jesus’ attention? Remember the man 
who sought Jesus to heal his son who suffered from epilepsy? Remember 
the friends who brought their friend to Jesus on a mat, lowered him down 
through the roof before Jesus’ feet and Jesus healed him?  
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There are many, many examples of proactive seekers, grasping hold of the 
healing power of God. So trusting and vulnerable that they could not be 
ignored or turned down. Trusting that the One in whom they believed would 
respond in grace and mercy.  What
quiet man near the pools?  Jesus turned and his eyes took hold of him. Tell 
me what you seek.  
  
Are we like this man? Do we wait in passivity for someone else to bring 
about our healing? To rescue
hardships? What excuses do you use to release yourself from any 
responsibility for being proactive in seeking healing for what plagues you?  
Do you want to be made well, set free?  That’s an answer you alone can 
answer.   Take a risk. Be honest. Trust that God hears.  Ask. 
  
Let me know when you get your answer.  

Blessings,  

 

 
 
Rev. Clover Beal
Associate Pastor

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

The Summer Schedule Begins June 2

9:00    Summer Bible Study (begins June 16)
9:30 Child 
  Summer Choir
  Continental Breakfast
10:00 WORSHIP
  Summer Pathways (gr. 1
11:15 Coffee Hour
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There are many, many examples of proactive seekers, grasping hold of the 
healing power of God. So trusting and vulnerable that they could not be 
ignored or turned down. Trusting that the One in whom they believed would 

race and mercy.  What, though, moved Jesus to seek out the 
quiet man near the pools?  Jesus turned and his eyes took hold of him. Tell 

Are we like this man? Do we wait in passivity for someone else to bring 
about our healing? To rescue us from our troubles? To  save us from our 
hardships? What excuses do you use to release yourself from any 
responsibility for being proactive in seeking healing for what plagues you?  
Do you want to be made well, set free?  That’s an answer you alone can 
answer.   Take a risk. Be honest. Trust that God hears.  Ask. 

Let me know when you get your answer.   

Rev. Clover Beal 
Associate Pastor 

The Summer Schedule Begins June 2  

9:00    Summer Bible Study (begins June 16)
Child care begins 
Summer Choir 
Continental Breakfast 
WORSHIP  
Summer Pathways (gr. 1-6, June 9 and 23)
Coffee Hour 

Come and see! 

There are many, many examples of proactive seekers, grasping hold of the 
healing power of God. So trusting and vulnerable that they could not be 
ignored or turned down. Trusting that the One in whom they believed would 

moved Jesus to seek out the 
quiet man near the pools?  Jesus turned and his eyes took hold of him. Tell 

Are we like this man? Do we wait in passivity for someone else to bring 
us from our troubles? To  save us from our 

hardships? What excuses do you use to release yourself from any 
responsibility for being proactive in seeking healing for what plagues you?  
Do you want to be made well, set free?  That’s an answer you alone can 
answer.   Take a risk. Be honest. Trust that God hears.  Ask.  

 

9:00    Summer Bible Study (begins June 16) 

6, June 9 and 23) 
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To the People of Forest Hill Church, from Kristen O tte
 
My life has been filled with teenagers for the past ten years. For two 
summers during college, I served as a camp counselor at Camp Wanake for 
middle school and high school campers. I graduated college with a degree 
in social studies education and a licens
school students. At Habitat for Humanity, I worked with area high schools to 
start a Youth United program at the affilia
another fantastic nonprofit, which mentors at
And of course, I have served in youth ministry for the past six years 
first three years at Rocky River Presbyterian Church
the last three at Forest Hill Church.
  
The past ten years have been wonderful. I have worked with amazing young 
people, incredible families, and great organizations. I learned so much 
about people, youth, myself, the church, organization, faith, and God. I led 
mission trips and retreat and developed great relationships while teaching 
youth about the amazing love and grace of Jesus
experiences for anything. 
  
As time passes, however, our passions often shift. Our faith transforms and 
our lives change. When you realize God is pulling you somewhere new, it 
can be scary. Leaving a position where you invest your 
never easy. But, starting a new chapter in your life also unleashes a wave of 
excitement.  
  
I am excited about the future, especially my future in writing and speaking. I 
can't wait to crank out more stories, publish my first novel, and 
how to live their best story. I hope you will continue to follow along my 
journey at www.kristenotte.com.
  
The end of one chapter is always the start of a new chapter! 
 
Thanks for the love and support the past three years. 
 

 

 
 
Kristen Otte
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To the People of Forest Hill Church, from Kristen O tte

My life has been filled with teenagers for the past ten years. For two 
college, I served as a camp counselor at Camp Wanake for 

middle school and high school campers. I graduated college with a degree 
in social studies education and a license to teach middle school and high 
school students. At Habitat for Humanity, I worked with area high schools to 

program at the affiliate. I worked with 
another fantastic nonprofit, which mentors at-risk middle school students. 
And of course, I have served in youth ministry for the past six years 

Rocky River Presbyterian Church in Concord, NC and 
Forest Hill Church. 

The past ten years have been wonderful. I have worked with amazing young 
ble families, and great organizations. I learned so much 

about people, youth, myself, the church, organization, faith, and God. I led 
mission trips and retreat and developed great relationships while teaching 
youth about the amazing love and grace of Jesus. I wouldn't trade these 

As time passes, however, our passions often shift. Our faith transforms and 
our lives change. When you realize God is pulling you somewhere new, it 
can be scary. Leaving a position where you invest your time and heart is 
never easy. But, starting a new chapter in your life also unleashes a wave of 

I am excited about the future, especially my future in writing and speaking. I 
can't wait to crank out more stories, publish my first novel, and 
how to live their best story. I hope you will continue to follow along my 
journey at www.kristenotte.com. 

The end of one chapter is always the start of a new chapter! 

Thanks for the love and support the past three years.  

Kristen Otte 

Come and see! 

To the People of Forest Hill Church, from Kristen O tte  

My life has been filled with teenagers for the past ten years. For two 
college, I served as a camp counselor at Camp Wanake for 

middle school and high school campers. I graduated college with a degree 
e to teach middle school and high 

school students. At Habitat for Humanity, I worked with area high schools to 
te. I worked with Citizen Schools, 

risk middle school students. 
And of course, I have served in youth ministry for the past six years - the 

in Concord, NC and 

The past ten years have been wonderful. I have worked with amazing young 
ble families, and great organizations. I learned so much 

about people, youth, myself, the church, organization, faith, and God. I led 
mission trips and retreat and developed great relationships while teaching 

. I wouldn't trade these 

As time passes, however, our passions often shift. Our faith transforms and 
our lives change. When you realize God is pulling you somewhere new, it 

time and heart is 
never easy. But, starting a new chapter in your life also unleashes a wave of 

I am excited about the future, especially my future in writing and speaking. I 
can't wait to crank out more stories, publish my first novel, and teach people 
how to live their best story. I hope you will continue to follow along my 

The end of one chapter is always the start of a new chapter!  
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CHILDREN’S CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
Our Church School year has drawn to an end. I would like to thank all of our 
dedicated and energetic teachers, leaders, shepherds and helpers who 
have made this year so successful. These volunteers gave their time, 
energy, and love to nurture our children in our faith. On June 9th we will 
celebrate all who have been involved in all of our Christian Education. 
 
Thank you for those that helped in our Church School programs in May: 
• In our nursery, thank you to Melinda Dus, Jill Roberts, Katie Russo and 

Dora Frank. 
• In our Little Explorers class, thank you to Lara Troyer & Jeff Dyck. 
• In our Children in Worship class, thank you to Cindy Fink & Kemp Jaycox, 

Jen Fu and Kara Schellenberg. 
• In our Pathways to the Promise Land program, thank you to Sharon 

Shumaker, Robin Mervine, Peter Williams and Cathy Ghiandoni. 
 
 

Children Ministry Summer Programs 
Through the summer months there will be child care for infants through five 
year olds. The nursery/crib room is a wonderful space that parents can 
leave there young children in confidence that they will be cared for and 
nurtured. If you would like to help out in our nursery please contact the 
church office. 
 
SUMMER PATHWAYS  
Throughout the summer the children will be participating in workshops that 
explore six parables. 
 

Jesus knew that people learned best through stories. Jesus was a 
storyteller:  With many such parables he spoke the word to them, as they 
were able to hear it; he did not speak to them except in parables…  

 Mark 4:33-34 
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Throughout the summer months children entering first through sixth grade 
are invited to explore in creative and engaging activities the parables of 
Wise and Foolish Builders (
Servant (Matthew 18:21-35
Great Banquet (Luke 14:16
and The Vineyard and the Farmers 
Luke 20: 9-19). Just as Jesus spoke in parables, we continue to speak
parables to share his stories and teachings.
 
 

 
June 9 Teacher Appreciation

Summer Pathways
dismissed after Teacher Appreciation during the worship service

 
June 23 Summer Pathways

Children in rising grades 1
 
Faithfully, 

 

 
 
Liz Wollaeger
Director of Christian Education
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Throughout the summer months children entering first through sixth grade 
are invited to explore in creative and engaging activities the parables of 

(Matthew 7:21-29, Luke 6:46-49)
35), The Friend in the Night (Luke 11:5

Luke 14:16-24), the Workers in the Field (Matthew 20:1
The Vineyard and the Farmers  (Mark 12: 1-12, Matthew 21:33

. Just as Jesus spoke in parables, we continue to speak
parables to share his stories and teachings. 

Dates to Know 

Teacher Appreciation  
Summer Pathways   Children in rising grades 1
dismissed after Teacher Appreciation during the worship service

Summer Pathways    
ng grades 1-6 will meet at 10:00. 

Wollaeger 
Director of Christian Education 

Come and see! 

Throughout the summer months children entering first through sixth grade 
are invited to explore in creative and engaging activities the parables of 

), The Unmerciful 
Luke 11:5-13), The 

Matthew 20:1-16), 
12, Matthew 21:33-46, 

. Just as Jesus spoke in parables, we continue to speak in 

Children in rising grades 1-6 will be 
dismissed after Teacher Appreciation during the worship service 
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As the choir season draws to a close, I would like to take this moment to 
thank all the dedicated, creative and loving 
attended rehearsals each week in order to praise God in song (or bells
steel drums or instruments
work with all the choirs, and I’m grateful to my special helpers: Nancy 
Grube, Choir Librarian; Alex Jamieson, Chancel Choir President; 
Minder, Vice-President; Joy Stang, Secretary; Bob Jeffreys, T
Mist’a Craig, Mascot, Ginie Mast, Assistant Conductor; Mist’a Craig, Sine 
Nomine Choir President and 
Descant Choir President and 
Voices in Bronze President; Beth Zych, Cherub Choir Director.
 
Summer Choir begins Sund
every Sunday before the 10:00 
learn, and singers of all ages (even babes in arms) are most welcome to 
participate (or just sit with singing parents).  No hot choir robes
as you are.  I strongly encourage everyone in the congregation t
Summer Choir at least once.  Bring the whole family and experience the 
worship service from “the other side.”  The Summer Choir sings every 
Sunday during June and July.
 
I wish you good health and safety 
own summer plans include 
France/northern Spain) on a Rick Steves tour and spending a week in the 
lovely city of Barcelona where I will revel in the magnificent architecture of 
this city. Antoni Gaudi’s Sagrada Familia 
breath-taking (check out pictures on Google Images). 
summer will be spent on some composition projects, and lots of 
next year’s roll-out of our new hymnal. 
  
Soli Deo Gloria 

 

Anne Wilson
Director of Music Ministries
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Music 

As the choir season draws to a close, I would like to take this moment to 
thank all the dedicated, creative and loving people who have faithfully 
attended rehearsals each week in order to praise God in song (or bells
steel drums or instruments) every Sunday morning.  It is a joy for me to 
work with all the choirs, and I’m grateful to my special helpers: Nancy 

ibrarian; Alex Jamieson, Chancel Choir President; 
President; Joy Stang, Secretary; Bob Jeffreys, T

, Ginie Mast, Assistant Conductor; Mist’a Craig, Sine 
Nomine Choir President and Molly Webster, Vice President; 
Descant Choir President and Jalen Bailey, Vice-President; Carol Gifford, 
Voices in Bronze President; Beth Zych, Cherub Choir Director.

Summer Choir begins Sunday, June 2 with rehearsals held at 9:30 
every Sunday before the 10:00 am worship service.  The music is easy to 
learn, and singers of all ages (even babes in arms) are most welcome to 
participate (or just sit with singing parents).  No hot choir robes
as you are.  I strongly encourage everyone in the congregation t
Summer Choir at least once.  Bring the whole family and experience the 
worship service from “the other side.”  The Summer Choir sings every 
Sunday during June and July. 

I wish you good health and safety as you enjoy these warmer months.
wn summer plans include exploring the Basque Country (southern 

France/northern Spain) on a Rick Steves tour and spending a week in the 
lovely city of Barcelona where I will revel in the magnificent architecture of 
this city. Antoni Gaudi’s Sagrada Familia (Holy Family) church is particularly 

taking (check out pictures on Google Images). The rest of the 
summer will be spent on some composition projects, and lots of 

out of our new hymnal.  

Anne Wilson 
irector of Music Ministries 

Come and see! 

As the choir season draws to a close, I would like to take this moment to 
people who have faithfully 

attended rehearsals each week in order to praise God in song (or bells or 
) every Sunday morning.  It is a joy for me to 

work with all the choirs, and I’m grateful to my special helpers: Nancy 
ibrarian; Alex Jamieson, Chancel Choir President; Laura 

President; Joy Stang, Secretary; Bob Jeffreys, Treasurer; 
, Ginie Mast, Assistant Conductor; Mist’a Craig, Sine 

resident; Zoe Hartz, 
President; Carol Gifford, 

Voices in Bronze President; Beth Zych, Cherub Choir Director. 

with rehearsals held at 9:30 am 
worship service.  The music is easy to 

learn, and singers of all ages (even babes in arms) are most welcome to 
participate (or just sit with singing parents).  No hot choir robes – just come 
as you are.  I strongly encourage everyone in the congregation to sing in the 
Summer Choir at least once.  Bring the whole family and experience the 
worship service from “the other side.”  The Summer Choir sings every 

as you enjoy these warmer months. My 
exploring the Basque Country (southern 

France/northern Spain) on a Rick Steves tour and spending a week in the 
lovely city of Barcelona where I will revel in the magnificent architecture of 

(Holy Family) church is particularly 
The rest of the 

summer will be spent on some composition projects, and lots of planning for 
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Youth Events this Summer 

Graduation Recognition  Sunday, June 2 
Stockholders’ Reception  Sunday, June 9 (11am-12pm)  
Camp Aldersgate June 23-28 
Commissioning of Nicaragua Mission Trip  
 Sunday, July 7 (during worship)  
Final Mission Trip Meeting  Sunday, July 7 after worship  
Nicaragua Mission Trip July 13-20 
Ice Cream Social for Stockholders & Youth Families  
 Sunday, July 21, 7pm  
  
 

Congratulations to our High School Graduates  
Seth Beal  Graduate of Shaker Heights High School 
 Attending Denison University 
Emily Brock    Graduate of Cleveland Heights High School  
 Attending Cleveland State University 
John Cary    Graduate of Berea High School   
 Attending Vanderbilt University 
Caty Himmelman    Graduate of Lake Catholic High School  Attending 

College of Wooster 
Emily Klein    Graduate of Cleveland Heights High School   
 Attending Ohio University 
 

Congratulations to our College Graduates 
Eileen Dise    New York University 
Sophie Beal    Mount Holyoke College 
Elena Juodicius    Allegheny College 
Amanda Mervine    Mount Union College 
Lauren Newton    Tulane University 
Dana Obery    College of Wooster 
Mia Pollock    Miami University of Ohio 
Sarah Smith-Polderman    College of Wooster 
Alexis Smith    Ohio University 

Kristen Otte 
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News from the Web 
 
One of the easiest ways to introduce people to Forest Hill Church is through 
your Facebook account. If you’re on Facebook, first make sure you’ve 
“Liked” our page at   
https://www.facebook.com/ForestHillChurch.  
 

 
 
Then click on the icon to the right of the “Message” button and select 
“Share.” Choose “On a friend’s timeline,” type your friend’s name in the box 
provided, and hit “Share Page.”  
 

 
 
There’s space for you to write something corny like “This is that awesome 
church I was telling you about” or “Yo! Check it out!” (You can do this for as 
many friends as you’d like…although maybe not every one of them at once.) 
And that’s it…you’ve just evangelized over the Internet! 
 
Elder Peg Weissbrod, Webmaster 
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                          This month’s Earth Care M essage 

By the time you have read this issue of the Tower, the Green Team will 
have had a brief meeting on the subject of organic lawn care for the FHC 
property, and an informational discussion on how we can extend that 
concept to our own home lawn care.  Of course we are aware of the many 
products touted commercially for greener, more pristine lawns – but (what 
they don’t tell you) at the price of undesirable chemicals polluting our water 
table. 
 
In all your lawn and gardening activities, please consider the use of 
products that enrich the lawn organically, rather than with synthetic 
chemicals.   And provide a ‘safe haven’ – a corner of your property that is in 
its natural state – for the birds and smaller animals that inhabit your 
property.  They are all interconnected in a living chain that make up God’s 
plan. 
 
Dave Neff and 
The FHC Green Team 
 

 

 

Faith Leader #7, 2012-2013 
One of the Best Experiences of My Life 

When I was invited last summer to participate in the Faith Leader small 
group program, I was excited about the process, but apprehensive about 
the time commitment (28 weeks; Sunday evenings from 5-7 pm) and where 
I was on my spiritual journey. Given my skepticism and uncertainty about 
my faith, I was concerned I might be the only one who “didn’t get it.”  These 
concerns and doubts quickly dissipated during the initial retreat last fall, 
where I discovered I was in a safe space to be “me” and to believe whatever 
I believe. Over the course of the class, an amazing small group of people 
shared many joys, past hurts, doubts, fears, and epiphanies as we 
examined our spiritual practices and our relationships with God. My Sunday 
evenings were cherished time for me to slow down, delve deeper, and 
interact with an amazing group of people. 
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During the class I realized how a few traumatic events in my life have 
shaped my views about religion and God in a negative way.  Conversely, I 
was reminded how my mom and grandparents had very positive influences 
on my spiritual life. 
 
I’ve struggled for a long time to understand what and who God is. My 
scientific, concrete mind wants tangible proof, while my heart and body 
yearn for something to comfort and guide me.  My fellow participants were 
quick to point out that God is present in everyday events and people. For 
me, I now see God when a stranger holds the door for me, when a friend 
offers to pray for me, when my daughter rides her bike for the first time 
without training wheels, and when my wife and I have 15 minutes together 
at dinner after a long day at work. 
 
Our class culminated with a spring weekend retreat at Lake Chautauqua. I 
am blessed to have been given the opportunity to participate in Faith Leader 
and I look forward to doing my part to make Forest Hills Church the amazing 
church and community that it is. My personal plan for ministry is to get 
involved with the Labre Outreach Initiative and offer my administrative and 
organizational gifts to the team of folks who are working hard to improve 
lives of our neighbors in East Cleveland. 
 
My sincere thanks to Clover, Jeannine Gury, Todd Webster and my fellow 
Faith Leader participants. 
 
Kemp Jaycox 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A major goal of Trustees this year is to establish a responsible 
budgeting system, a cornerstone of which is to maintain a steady 
stream of income throughout the year.  As we approach the 
summer months, please remember that even if you are out 
enjoying a sunny Sunday, we still need to keep the lights on and 
deal with other expenses, routine as well as unexpected.  Your 
consistent pledge payments help us achieve this important goal.  
 

Eric Rich 
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Gun Violence and Gospel Values 

 
On Saturday, May 4 over 80 people from all over the Cleveland metro area 
gathered in Fellowship Hall to spend a day with the Rev. Jim Atwood.  Rev. 
Atwood delivered three talks, took questions and led discussions on the 
issue of Gun Violence and Gospel Values.   Atwood brings a unique mix to 
the table, for he is a gun owner, hunter and a member of the NRA.  He is a 
retired preacher.  He knows the statistics and data about the human cost of 
gun violence.  He brings a deep passion for theology and the gospel to his 
task.  He co-authored our denomination’s social witness policy about Gun 
Violence.  Jim authored America and Its Guns: a Theological Exposé . 
(2012).  The May 4 event was co-sponsored by the Church of the Covenant 
and the Presbytery of the Western Reserve.  Special thanks goes to the 
Rev. Laury Larson and Laura VanDale, a member of the staff of the 
Presbytery.   
 
All in the audience acknowledged that gun violence in America is a result of 
many things.  But there was hope that a day was coming when sensible gun 
legislation might lead us beyond the rhetoric and division.   
 
Some members of Forest Hill Church who were in the crowd are interested 
in forming a book group to read Atwood’s America and Its Guns. 
 
Others wanted to the names of all who died of gun violence in Cuyahoga 
Co. in our weekly prayers of the people.  
 
One said she would begin to cut out newspaper headlines concerned with 
gun violence and add to it week after week until we all better comprehended 
the breadth of this issue.  
 
There is hope of organizing a Forest Hill event in which members 
representing a variety of perspectives on this issue might share why they 
feel the way they do and reflect upon their biblical and theological 
perspective.   
 
John Lentz 
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News of Our Church FamilyNews of Our Church FamilyNews of Our Church FamilyNews of Our Church Family    
 
Baptisms  
Trent Porter Swain , son of Vikki Nowak and Reginald Swain, was baptized 
on May 19.  Ron Register was the Attending Elder. 
 
Caleb Correa-Marcy , son of Brooke Marcy, was baptized on May 19.  Ron 
Register was the Attending Elder. 
 
Marriages   
Erin Lustic and Daniel Grangaard  were married April 27, 2013.  Dr. John 
Lentz officiated. 
 
In Memoriam We Remember   
Fran Drake , who died April 14, 2013 
Dorothy Hales , who died May 4, 2013 
 
New members  
We welcomed the 2013 Confirmation Class into membership on May 19, 
2013: 
Caleb Correa-Marcy  
Edie Duncan  
Blake Himes  
Claire Jesberger  
Katie Muller-Girard  
 

Cameron Peters  
Hal Roosa  
Ben Stadler  
Jacob Stauffer  
Trent Swain  
Molly Webster  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



15 

Check out the website        www.fhcpresb.org      Come and see! 

Care Group     
The Jordan CARE Group will be responsible for meeting members’ needs 
during June.  Please contact the church office in case of illness, 
hospitalizations, births or deaths (or other family emergencies) in any FHC 
family. 
Members of the Jordan CARE Group are: 
Mary McMillan, Deacon Leader 
Debbie Adrine 
Betsy & Joe Andrews 
Chessie Bleick 
Dale & Elaine Dannefer 
Sally Davis 
Ralph & Kathy Dise 
Ron & Marcia Grant 
Roger & Consuelo Heineman  
         & family 
Dorothy Herd 
Carl Jenks 
Ellen McChesney 

Neil & Kathy Molyneaux  
Jon Newton 
Linda Rainey 
John & Kara Schellenberg & family 
Jim & Pat Seeders 
Dalma Takacs 
Grace Uhle 
Tori Weisberg & family 
Pat & Ray Weissbrod 
Becky & Brian West & family 
Marilyn Wilk 
Diana Woodbridge 

 
Please remember these homebound members in your pra yers : 
Dick Bloomquist, Pat Drake, Marge Drollinger, Betty Farnfield,  Elizabeth 
Kosnik, Emelia McGuire, Merdine T. Morris, Joyce Peters, Elaine Tapié,  
Anne Taylor 
 
Please pray for those with ongoing prayer concerns : 
Marion Frederick (Jane Frederick’s mother), Doug, Marcie and Lucy Harvey, 
Barbara Harvey, (Tom and Paula Harvey’s family),  Dennis Wedding 
(Jeannine Gury’s brother), 
 
Ushers in June 
Scott Peters, Lead Usher; Tish Van Beers-Klein, assistant lead; Brian Klein, 
Jim Roosa, Ayodele Solaru.  Roger Heineman, Head Usher     
     
Volunteer Hours in April 
The office volunteers – Nancy Grube, Beth Zych, Jane Ishler, Cathy 
Ghiandoni, Anne Smith, Elspeth Peterjohn and Fran Thomas – worked a 
total of 45½  hours in April.  Thank you all! 
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Announcements!  Announcements! 

 
The Group (60s – 70s) 

Save the date – we’re going to see the 
Lake County Captains play on Saturday, 
August 10! 

  
Custodians’ cell 

phone: 
216-217-5257 

 

   
 

The church phone number is 
216-321-2660 
Our website is 

www.fhcpresb.org  

Email: 
office@fhcpresb.org   

 

 TOWER  deadlines: 
7 am 

on 
June 14 

(for July and August) 
August 16 

September 13 

 
Emails and extensions for the staff are as follows: 

John Lentz , pastorlentz@fhcpresb.org, ext. 200 
Clover Beal , pastorbeal@fhcpresb.org, ext 201 
Anne Wilson  (music), annew@fhcpresb.org, ext 208 
Liz Wollaeger  (DCE), lizw@fhcpresb.org,   ext. 206  
Becky Austin  (financial):  beckya@fhcpresb.org, ext. 203 
Lynda Bernays  (office administrator), and all other email:  
office@fhcpresb.org, ext. 202 
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You know we are getting new hymnals this fall 
them to honor or remember someone.  But do you know whay we are 
getting them, and how the new hymnal came into being?
 
This is from the following website, where you can also read abou
history of hymnals in the Presbyterian Church:
http://www.presbyterianhymnal.org/aboutTheProject.h tml
 
 
 
The 216th General Assembly (2004) of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 
authorized to the Presbyterian Publishing Corporation (PPC), the 
Presbyterian Association of Musicians, and the Office of Theology and 
Worship to research the feasibility of a new Presbyterian hymnal. The 
results of this feasibility study were to be reported to
Assembly (2006). With the help of Research Services of the PC(USA), a 
questionnaire was developed and distributed to members of the 
Presbyterian Panel. This Panel consists of three nationally representative 
samples of groups affiliated w
ordained ministers. Research Services tabulated the results and presented 
them to the 2006 General Assembly, which authorized the PPC to research, 
develop, and produce a new hymnal. The PPC has assumed all costs for 
the development and production of the hymnal, including the expenses of 
the Presbyterian Committee on Congregational Song (PCOCS). No money 
has been spent from the denomination's budget.
 
 
 
Members of the PCOCS were selected and met in the fall of 2008. The 
PCOCS consisted of fifteen voting members (two of whom were under the 
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age of twenty-five), the editor (with vote), and three ex officio members 
appointed by the three denominational entities: the Presbyterian Association 
of Musicians, the Presbyterian Publ
Theology and Worship. They began their work by writing guiding theological 
and language statements.  Enriching and challenging conversations 
throughout the process examined tunes' singability, theology's deepest 
questions, and texts' clarity.  After culling through over 10,000 submissions, 
3 years of meetings, and countless hours of homework, the PCOCS's final 
meeting was in January 2012.
 
The biblical narrative contains many references to singing joyfully to our 
God. In every generation we are called to claim our song and bear witness 
to what God is doing in the world. A new hymnal will give us an opportunity 
to make available a great wealth of hymns and spiritual songs that have 
arisen since the 1990 hymnal, to acquain
resources from Christian communities around the world, and to review again 
the great heritage of congregational songs that have been passed on to us 
from past generations of faithful worshipers.
 
May God continue to guide us on 
next hymnal help God's people sing joyfully for generations yet to come!
 
 

 

18 

website        www.fhcpresb.org      Come and see!
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meeting was in January 2012. 

The biblical narrative contains many references to singing joyfully to our 
n every generation we are called to claim our song and bear witness 

to what God is doing in the world. A new hymnal will give us an opportunity 
to make available a great wealth of hymns and spiritual songs that have 
arisen since the 1990 hymnal, to acquaint worshipers with wonderful 
resources from Christian communities around the world, and to review again 
the great heritage of congregational songs that have been passed on to us 
from past generations of faithful worshipers. 

May God continue to guide us on this path of discernment, and may our 
next hymnal help God's people sing joyfully for generations yet to come!
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Sundays in June  
9:00    Summer Bible Study (begins June 16) 
9:30 Child care begins 
  Summer Choir 
  Continental Breakfast 
10:00 WORSHIP  
  Summer Pathways (gr. 1-6, June 9 and 23) 
11:15 Coffee Hour 
 

June 2:  Summer schedule begins 
8:15   Nominating Committee mtg 
10:00 Worship:  Recognition of Graduates 
11:30 Exploring Membership class, Part 1 
6:00   Softball vs Church of the Saviour:  RMS 

1 Kings 18: 20-21, 30-39 
Psalm 96 
Galatians 1: 1-12 
Luke 7: 1-10 

June 9 
10:00  Worship:  Teacher Appreciation 
11:30 Exploring Membership class, Part 2 
          Mission Trip Stockholders’ Reception 
5:40   Labre Project 
6:00   Softball vs Grace Lutheran:  FHP #4 

1 Kings 17: 8-16 
Psalm 146 
Galatians 1: 11-24 
Luke 7: 11-17 

June 16 
10:00  Worship:   
              Baptism; Reception of New Members 
11:15 Blood Pressure check 
6:00   Softball vs Korean Central PC, RMS 

1 Kings 21: 1-10, 15-21a 
Psalm 5: 1-8 
Galatians 2: 15-21 
Luke 7:36 – 8:3 

June 23 
10:00 Worship in Fellowship Hall 
 

1 Kings 19: 1-4, 8-15a 
Psalms 42-43 
Galatians 3: 23-29 
Luke 8: 26-39 

June 30 
5:40 Labre Project  

2 Kings 2: 1-2, 6-14 
Psalm 77: 1-2, 11-20 
Galatians 5: 1, 13-25 
Luke 9: 51-62 
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